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Memo 

To: Michael Campbell, Campbell Brown Planning Limited 

From: Derek Foy, Director 

Date: 4 April 2023 

Re: COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – response to request for further 
information – Hobsonville Road Retirement Village Project 

The purpose of this memo is to provide the additional information requested by the Minister for the 

Environment in his letter to you, which you forwarded to me today. The information the Minister 

requested relevant to my assessment is item 2: “The preliminary economics assessment is not clear 

on the number of ongoing direct full-time equivalent (FTE) jobs. Provide further information to 

confirm the number of on-going direct FTE jobs generated by the project.”  

Information requested 

The number of potential ongoing full time equivalent jobs generated by the project is estimated to be 

121 FTEs. 

Derek Foy 

Director 
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